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The Londonderry Street Naming System Task Force held two public workshops on February 22th, 2012 in the 
Moose Hill Room of Londonderry Town Hall.  The meetings began at 3:00 pm and 7:00 pm. 
 
Present:  Task Force Members: John Vogl, Karen Marchant, Bobby Jones (first meeting) and Karen Marchant 
(second meeting) 
 
A total of 4 residents participated in the first workshop.  J. Vogl described the issues regarding Wagon Wheels 
street naming/numbering and presented the proposed alternate names.  He asked for input from the residents. 
Residents were supportive of the goals however resident Nick Tanzella expressed frustration that responders 
had difficulty locating his home.  He expressed concern over excessive traffic on Stonehenge that appeared to be 
cut-through traffic.  Residents asked questions about costs they would bear.  J. Vogl and K. Marchant clarified 
that they did not expect significant costs.  They said that the postal service would be notified but that it would be 
up to the residents to notify companies they do business with.  All agreed that numbers in the park were 
random and that they had experienced confusion on the part of delivery services.  Resident Dorothy Gaudet 
expressed support for the process and was in support of the names.  She especially liked the name ‘Mustang’ for 
B Street.  Workshop closed at 3:35 pm. 
 
A total of 5 residents participated in the second workshop.  Members expressed that they represented the 
homeowner’s board of Wagon Wheels.  Residents asked about the costs to the residents and the association, 
especially for signage.  K. Marchant said that she would research sign costs.  Residents expressed understanding 
of the situation.  The following naming recommendations were made: 
 

Substitute Apache Lane for Pinto (C Street) 
Stage Coach Circle was acceptable (Circle Street) 
Substitute Prairie Lane for Harness (A Street) 
Mustang Lane was acceptable (B Street) 
 

K. Marchant explained that the Task Force would entertain additional suggestions if the homeowners presented 
them.  She said that the Task force would review comments from all residents and weight the feedback equally.  
Residents asked about impacts to the postal mailhouse.  K Marchant said that the boxes were managed by the 
USPS and that they would be responsible for updating them.  Residents asked what the address for the 
association would be.  K. Marchant answered that it was too early to answer that question.  Residents suggested 
they would provide further comment on name ideas to K. Marchant by February 29th. 
Workshop closed at 7:45 pm. 
 
 
Minutes recorded by John Vogl 




